



August 11, 2009
Hardin County Board of Education

Nannette S. Johnston, Superintendent

65 W.A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

Ms. Johnston and Members of the Board of Education:

The following annual report is submitted on behalf of James T. Alton Middle School:

2008-09 Council Membership:

Jama P. Bennett                           Principal/Chair

Mary Lou Emerine                        Teacher

Amanda Minnich                          Teacher

Vasco Perry                                  Teacher

Mark Adams                                 Parent

Sherry Popham                             Parent

A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP

BUDGET:

Mary Lou Emerine, Larissa Hatfield, Rhonda Newton, Tami Pinson, Joyce Willow, and Jennifer Wiseman (parent) 

DRESS CODE:

Jeremiah Draper (student), Theresa Holbrook (parent), Larissa Hatfield, Bailey Izard (student), Vasco Perry, Mark Roberts, Greg Sutton 
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:
Jama Bennett, Sandy Greenwood, Larissa Hatfield, Deborah Whelan (parent)
TEXTBOOK:

Donnie Baker, Fabian Bennett, Josh Cowley, Jennifer Hilbert, Jami Martinez, Sylvia Stuckey, Jammie Tate
B. AREAS ADDRESSED:  

Our school has continued to enhance Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment. The following is an overview of items addressed, implemented and/or completed:

Thoughtful Ed training continued 
MAP Assessment administered in math/reading during the fall, winter, and spring for all students.  

School-wide open responses administered monthly in reading    

Think Link Predictive Assessment System administered to sixth grade students fall, winter, and spring in reading and math.

Think Link Predictive Assessment administered to seventh grade students fall, winter, and spring in reading, math, science, and practical living/vocational studies. 

Think Link Predictive Assessment administered to eighth grade students fall, winter, and spring in reading, math, social studies, and arts/humanities.  

Think Link results reviewed with SBDM Council three times a year

Math textbooks/resources purchased aligned with core content.  Middle school teachers throughout the district worked together and selected the same textbook for all middle schools in the district
          KCCT data analysis completed school-wide, by each department    

          and reviewed with the SBDM Council

          EXPLORE classes taught to all 8th grade classes

          EXPLORE data reviewed with SBDM Council

NCLB data reviewed with SBDM Council

Job Embedded PD implemented monthly – focus on curriculum, instruction, and assessment.  
Individual Learning Plans (ILP’s) created for all students  

Safe School simulations conducted 

Interventionist assigned by the district as a result of Tier 3 status – intervention plan created to address targeted students and identified needs
          Second interventionist hired through Per Pupil Allocation to focus 

          on students below grade level in reading

Student recognition assemblies held quarterly

Character Education program expanded with monthly student recognition

Second Steps program taught to 6/7 grade classes by one of our counselors

Great Peacemakers unit developed and initiated with our 8th graders by one of our counselors

All teams hosted at least one parent night/activity

Thanksgiving Dinner hosted for families

Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource Youth Service Center to include an ILP night
Individual conferences held with ALL students to set CATS goals

Archery Program expanded 

SECOND CHANCE program continued 

Parents/Teachers/Students for Progress (PTSP) held quarterly meetings that focused on student and school-wide needs

          Breakfast of Champions continued 
          Transition activities continued with feeder elementary and high 

          schools

          Alton had NO novices on 7th grade portfolios.   2008-09 marked 
          the highest portfolio scores ever for Alton with 127 proficient and     
          54 distinguished for an academic index of 101.5
          Math Academy designed to target students having difficulty              

          mastering multiplication tables

Alton participated as a member of the Successful Practices 
Network

Lisa Hibbs and Karen Hamilton from the River Region Cooperative 

worked with administrators and teachers in the areas of language 

arts and math.  A compression planning activity was completed in 

both content areas to address identified needs

Alton was assigned a Target Assist Coach through KDE that 
worked with teachers to enhance curriculum, instruction, and 

assessment methods. 

 C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:

JTA’s accountability index was 2nd in the district for middle schools

According to the KPR, Alton’s combined novice rate for the 2008 biennium is 9.66 – 2.22 points below the combined novice goal for 2010.  

According to the Kentucky Performance Report, Alton scored higher than the district in the following academic areas: reading, math, social studies, writing portfolios, on-demand writing, and arts & humanities.  In addition, Alton scored higher than the district and the state in the following academic areas:  writing portfolios, on-demand writing, and arts/ humanities.     

EXPLORE tests (the first part of the series that includes the PLAN and the ACT) indicates that Alton’s 8th graders scored higher than the state of Kentucky in the areas of English, math, reading, science, and the composite

Alton’s 8th graders scored higher than the national norms on the EXPLORE test in the areas of English, reading, and the composite score
Based on MAP data, there was a 24 point increase in students performing at or above grade level in the area of math 
Based on MAP data, there was a 9 point increase in students performing at or above grade level in the area of reading. 

School-wide Title 1 

School Budget Adopted for 2009-10
Math textbooks adopted
Comprehensive School Improvement Plan reviewed and adjustments made for SB 168
ILP’s were completed on all students

School-wide read project implemented 

“Boot Camp” continued for 6th grade students to assist with organizational skills; as well as middle school transitioning
Donations were solicited and a JTA “Café” created where students selected by their teams are allowed extended time to dine – “café” style during lunch
     Holiday assistance provided to families in need

     A J.T.Alton parent organized “Operation Coat Hanger” – 

     collected, cleaned, and assembled 87 coats for distribution to 

     families within our school community during the 2009-10 

     school year.

Hands-on Student Simulation (HOSS) instruction provided by the Kentucky Crime Prevention Coalition for 8th grade students
Two sixth grade students were recipients of a $100.00 CD from Magnolia Bank for their essay on “Preparing for Success” 

Career day hosted for 7th grade students 

Three Alton students participated in the ECTC 2nd annual Color of Education, Science, and Engineering Forum in conjunction with the Kentucky community and Technical College System and the Governor’s Minority Student Preparation Program
J.T.Alton hosted the Kentucky Colonels Sixth Grade Academic Showcase

One of Alton’s 7th Grade Teams, the Supreme Team, was named Kentucky Middle School Association “Team of the Year” and presented at KMSA’s state conference

Alton’s music teacher, Ashley Henderson, received two grants – one from the Hardin County Education Foundation and a technology grant from Electronic Data System on Fort Knox
Amanda Minnich, an 8th grade SS teacher, was a finalist for the ExCel award.  Ms. Minnich also presented at the National Council of History Education in Houston, TX
Amanda Minnich and Brooke Whitlow, both 8th grade SS teachers, are participants in the GRREC History Alive grant

Alton’s students were voted Outstanding Country at KUNA 

Renee Marshall-Ousley was nominated for the Presidential Award of Excellence in Mathematics

Shelly Vanyo, a 7th grade science teacher, is the GRREC Ask It grant leader for science.  Ms. Vanyo was also the recipient of a Food/Drug Administration Grant through the University of Tennessee-Knoxville that allowed for increased hands-on lessons in science

Two Alton students presented a bill at KYA that resulted in a personal visit from Representative Tim Moore

Our 8th grade basketball team was district champs – second year in a row.  The team was UNDEFEATED this school year

8th grade band students attending the Broadway musical:  “Wicked”

8th grade band students received a distinguished rating at the KMEA concert Festival 

Six 7th grade students and 22 8th grade students made All-District band

Fifteen students (6th – 8th grade) received a proficient rating at the solo and ensemble festival 

Nineteen students (6th – 8th grade) received distinguished ratings at the solo and ensemble festival

Reemond Payne, a seventh grade student, participated in the state-wide physics bridge building competition

Kaitlyn Geer, an 8th grade student finished 1st in the region, 5th in the state, and 24th in the nation for archery

Four Alton students advanced to state academic team competition
Matt Wagner, a sixth grader, qualified for state mathematics competition

Four Alton students were recognized by HCS for DUKE TIP – one student, Claudia Prevost, received state and grand recognition

Forty-three 8th grade students received the Presidential Award for Academic Excellence

Lydia Gumm, an 8th grader, was named “Miss Golf” for the state of Kentucky – two years in a row.  Lydia was also named “Player of the Year” by the Kentucky Section PGA and “Area Player of the Year” 

Dwayne Talburt, a former Alton student, attended President Obama’s inauguration as a result of his previous nomination for the Junior National Young Leaders Conference

Six 6th grade students were nominated for the Junior National Young Leaders Conference

Seven 6th grade students were nominated for the People to People Leadership Program

Seventeen 8th graders applied for the KMSA scholarship.  Kelsey Dunkin, an 8th grader, was the recipient of one of those scholarships

Alton’s counselors organized a trip to WKU for a group of 8th grade girls to hear national recognized author, Rachel Simmons speak about her book, “Odd Girl Out”

Jamey Popham placed third in BETA competition for poetry and received an invitation to attend the national BETA convention in Orlando, FL

Eight 6th grade GT students created and produced a diversity video called “The Bully.”  This video won first place in state competition

Twenty-four students participated in WKU’s 36th annual history contest

    Our 2009-10 SBDM Council will be composed of the following 

    individuals:

     Jama Bennett                           Principal/Chair

     Mary Lou Emerine                    Teacher

     Amanda Minnich                      Teacher

     Vasco Perry                               Teacher

     Shelly Vanyo                             Teacher

     Mark Adams                             Parent

     Alicia Bayless                            Parent

     Stella Dulaney                           Parent

     We look forward to continued collaboration and success 

     as we work towards proficiency for all students.  

     Respectfully submitted, 

    Jama Bennett

    SBDM Chair

